
SALISBURY ELEMENTARY PTO

JUNE GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, JUNE 7, 2021 AT 7 PM

1. CALL TO ORDER AND WELCOME: 7:03PM NICOLL SPINNER

2. MEETING MINUTE APPROVAL: APPROVE JEN K., SECOND NICOLE H

3. OFFICER’S REPORTS

a. President-Nicoll Spinner

Thank you so much to all the families that joined us today for Ice
Cream festival. The PTO board sincerely hopes you all had a
wonderful time with your friends, community members and
families.  Thank you for your understanding on the changes that
were implemented for covid safety. Thank you for all of your
support this crazy year.

c. Treasurer’s Report-Jen Knecht

i. Balance $22213.32

ii. ICF Raffle Baskets 1564.00 as of now; 218 made for rest
of festival so far;some other things to finish up too

4. TEACHER REPORT-Missy Cerco

a. K-our students had so much fun watching catepillars grow
and releasing butterflys, thank you so much for your support this
year and activities for students and treats for teachers, helped us
to stay positive.

b. 1st grade; Thank you for butterfly release, thank you for all
you did for us and the children this year, we couldn’t have made it



through this wild year without you.  Amazing job on ice cream
social, looks like everyone had a great time

c. 2nd grade: TY for all you do for students and staff, we
appreciate all treats and lunch, students enjoyed butterfly release
and going to clubs

d. 3rd grade: Amazing Star Wars Themed staff appreciation
luncheon, thank you for butterfly release, wonderful and
meaningful activity for students than you for ice cream fest, we
appreciate all you have done, would not be the same without you.

e. 4th Grade: TY for support this year, thank for the Wegmans
lunch boxes.  Huge thank you for Kona and water bottles for 4th

graders.  Thank you for the ice cream fest.  It has been a pleasure
working with all of you, thank you for all you do

f. Specialist: nothing bigger than heart of a volunteer that is true
of our SES PTO, thank you for all you do for our students and staff,
we appreciate your encouragement and support; Jackie Miller,
thank you for amazing gifts during PSSAs, Hill Bodie-thank you
for all of your work in merging two parent groups into one to
create our fantastic SES PTO you all demonstrated habit 6
Synergize.  We appreciate al you do to create memories and fun
events across the year.  Have a great summer.

5. NEW BUSINESS

a. 4th grade parent request some funding for pot-luck picnic

i. PTO has decided to deny funding, $1100 on the 4th grade
class alone, which is more than any other previous years
outgoing class, plans were discussed throughout the year.
Decision was made to arrange Kona and water bottles

ii. PTO encourages parents to reach out to other 4th grade
parents to organize and volunteer items.



b. Purse Bingo

i. PTA put on in the Spring we decided to move to Fall,
were heavy with events in Spring.  If you know anyone that is
interested, reach out.

c. Treasurer

i. Going to need to put Lauren Cline’s name on bank
accounts to get purse bingo set up and we can help out with
that at any time.

1. Lauren is ready to help to get that set up.

d. Swearing in of new officers-

CONGRATULATIONS AND THANK YOU!!!!

i. Nominations

Lauren Cline-Treasurer

Jess Bachman-VP of Fundraising

Lauren Wellbank- Communications Director

New SES PTO Board

President: Nicoll Spinner

VP of Fundraising: Jess Bachman

Treasurer: Lauren Cline

Secretary: Nicole Hixon

Communication Director: Lauren Wellbank

Farewell to Jen, Eileen and Dana!



6. OLD BUSINESS

a. Yearbook

Thank you to Lauren Cline, Lauren Beck and Christine Ebert for
the yearbooks, they look so good and with all that happened, it is
greatly appreciated

7. QUESTIONS

a. Nicole-Are we doing Color Run in the Fall??

Yes planning TBD

b. Lauren C-Will there be a Fall Book Fair?

Will (Laura to ask Katie W) talk to those who conducted
before, see if it is something that we can support.

WSE ran Fall book fair with a night for families along with
Book Bingo. Spring book fair is run by the Library staff.

8. ADJOURNMENT: 7:26 pm


